
I have been working at Tobyhanna for about 4 months, and I am a little worried about the effects of a performance based system being used in this environment.  It is already hard trying to fit in with the employees that have been working here for multiple years.  This will only make the transition more difficult.  
There are already complaints about new hires being hired at a higher grade then most of the veteran employees.  What kind of animosity is going to be developed if a new employee gets a better review then the veteran which warrants a higher wage increase?  Something that may happen is the withholding of information on performing a certain job.  I have seen this happen at a pervious employer.  The veterans feel threatened and the only way they believe that they can keep up is by doing this.

There is also the problem of having an Objective review process.  This is extremely difficult to do without it becoming Subjective.  I do not feel that everyone will be able to have a fair review.  I also do not feel that there is a sufficient amount of structure to have an Objective review.  Reason being, we have no set goals as employees and what is needed to accomplish these goals.  The job descriptions are vague. With the increase in employees per department, it is very difficult for Supervisors to see who is doing what work.  I am lucking if I see my Supervisor twice a day as he is walking through the shop.  
I hope that everyone involved in this decision thinks carefully about this.  It is very important to all of the employees at Tobyhanna.  Maybe instead of bring in a completely new system; why not adjust the old one to see how it will work.  Thank You for your time.
